SGA Meeting Minutes
September 18th, 2018

At 7:01PM, the meeting commenced. Alex Killingsworth led the invocation, and Anna Katherine Drew led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Anna Katherine introduced the guest speaker, Daniel Boyd, Director of Information Security.

Daniel Boyd began by giving a description of his role on campus. Boyd shared that he writes policy regarding information security while also presenting security awareness training for faculty and staff. He is developing security training for students. Boyd mentioned the community outreach programs that he created this year. There are posters in residence halls and academic buildings that describe the consequences of not being aware of the way technology can affect you. If a student can guess the theme/movie that is presented on the poster, email Boyd and if that student is first to guess correctly then that student will receive a prize. October is National Security Awareness Month and there will be events taking place next month to promote this occasion. Boyd will be tabling in Krannert once a week to educate and receive feedback from students that are interested in learning more about cyber security. Boyd will be posting videos on Berry’s social media to educate students and if you watch the videos email Boyd to receive an incentive. Boyd then discussed why Berry has his position. He is here to teach all users on Berry’s technology to be vigilant, informed and conscious, because click can affect the entire campus. Boyd took questions after the meeting.     

Officer Reports:

David Driskell, Treasurer
David announced that Officer Training was taking place this week.
David reminded clubs to keep an eye out because treasurer workshop dates would be announced soon. 
David informed the body about SGA sponsoring Monday’s Solidarity Week Tie-Dye Event on Krannert lawn from 5:00PM-6:30PM. 
David reminded clubs to send their president’s contact information in by the end of the month or the club’s budget will be frozen.  

David Lindsey, Secretary
David asked the body to review the minutes. The minutes passed as typed.
David reminded clubs to submit a WuFoo if they volunteered with the blood drive because credit cannot be recorded until the form is submitted.

London Elrod, Vice President of Service
London thanked the body for supporting the blood drive and making it successful.
London shared that Berry normally intakes 44 pints of blood but on the 17th we donated 63 pints.
 
Nate Maiwald, Vice President of Administration
Nate reminded the body that voting for class officer elections opened tonight at 8PM and will finish next Tuesday at 5PM. 
Nate reminded the candidates that to win you must receive 51% of the vote. 
Nate gave his weekly weather report. Wednesday will have a high of 94 degrees and a low of 67 degrees.

Anna Katherine Drew, President
Anna Katherine suggested the removal of the hammock stations to the body and then opened it up for discussion. Diamond Newsome asked why they should be removed. Anna Katherine said they are an eyesore. Shelby Newland suggested that we find a better location for them, possibly Mountain Campus. Noah Miller suggested that they are advertised more effectively so that students are more aware of them. Caroline Stiles suggested that they be moved under recreation instead of under Student Government Special Projects Committee. Savannah Kelley suggested sending out an email to the student body would be the most effective way to advertise the stations. Josie Hadaway recommended moving the stations to the camp grounds on Mountain Campus. Anna Katherine thanked the body for a productive conversation.  

Old Business
Ryan Brigance inquired an update on the bike station repairs. Anna Katherine said that she is looking into who to contact about getting them fixed. 
Noah Miller asked about Dinning Hall staying open longer. Anna Katherine referred her to Fraiser Pierson who is the head of Dinning Services. 
 
New Business
Sara Jordan mentioned that there are no dumpster or recycle areas by the cottages. 
Emmanuel Hill mentioned that there are no dumpsters near Thomas Berry Residence Hall. 
Margaret Ashton announced that SAVE is working with the Green Team so that students can have drying racks.  
Class President Reports
Senior Class President Maddie Jordan, Junior Class President Bailey Dingley, and Sophomore Class President Bryce Nethery had nothing to report.

Committee Reports
None.

Announcements
Reyn Harbour from BCVS announced a volunteer opportunity on October 6th from 9AM to 12Pm at the Great Lake Altoona Clean Up. 

Anna Katherine shared a volunteer opportunity at the Ruth and Naomi Project on Saturday September 22nd from 9AM to 12PM to help clean up their new facility.  

Diamond Newsome announced Solidarity Week taking place all next week. 

Lyman Hinson announced a concert taking place Thursday night at 7:30PM. 

Megan Hill announced KCAB’s Trivia Night on Saturday night.

A member from Colleges Against Cancer announced that they have a meeting next week. 

A member from Psychological Society announced an upcoming bake sale and sock hop on September 21st.  

Caroline Stiles announced the Leadership Under Pressure conference hosted by the Leadership Fellows that will take place on Saturday morning from 9AM to 12PM.

A member of the body announced the Dana/Thomas Berry Late Night on Friday night 11PM to 1AM with the theme of Hoedown Throwdown.  
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Maddie Jordan, with a second from Bailey Dingley, moved to adjourn at 7:34 PM.


